GREETING FROM THE STUDENT PRESIDENT

Dear Student,

The most frequent question that is asked of me,
as president of Hillel, and of other people affiliated
with the organization, is "What is Hillel?" or "What
can Hillel offer me?" The purpose of this booklet is to
answer just such questions as these. We want to acquaint
everyone of you with the organization, opportunities,
and experiences with which you will come into contact as
members of Hillel.

My answer to these questions is that Hillel is
the one place on campus where you can get the Jewish
indoctrination that you seek and need. The group covers
such a wide scope of activities, religious, social, and
cultural, that everyone should be able to find some
field that interests him. And this is another place
where Hillel is important. It offers the individual
many opportunities to express himself, bring out his
potentialities.

It is our hope that this publication will
help you to discover that spot in which your desire for
Jewish knowledge can be fulfilled, and where you can
feel that you have received the greatest amount of
personal gratification through your contribution.

Sincerely,

Norma Siegel, president
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